
 

User Consent Form 

This consent is for the provision of DNA based testing by Your Genomic Resource™ and MethylGenetic 
Nutrition Analysis™ (soon to be Functional Genomic AnalysisTM). Please read the information below. 

I give Your Genomic Resource™ permission to harvest my DNA through an outside laboratory and analyze it 
with the MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™ (soon to be Functional Genomic AnalysisTM) genomic analysis tool. 

I understand that the Your Genomic Resource™ saliva test kit and genetic results/interpretation is not a 
medical test, and is not to be used to diagnose disease, prevent disease, or prescribe treatment for disease. I 
understand that the purpose of the test is to provide my health professional with information related to the 
potential strength or weakness of various pathways including the usage of vitamins, minerals, the production 
of antioxidants, methylation, etc. 

I understand that this test examines genes that may impact how I make antioxidants such as glutathione, 
catalase, and superoxide dismutase. I understand that this test examines how some genetic patterns may 
impact digestion and detoxification. I understand that it does not perform testing related to any disease risk, 
and its sole purpose is to allow my health professional access where further functional processes may be 
improved with nutrition, dietary, or lifestyle alterations. 
 
I understand that genetics is still an emerging field, and some SNPs (single nucleotide polymorphism/genetic 
variants) may have no impact, may not have the impact expected, and others that may be clinically relevant 
may not be expressed. I understand that although the purpose of this test is to give clinical guidance to a 
health professional in supporting healthy function, I understand that some SNPs in this report have been 
associated with increased risk of certain health issues, and that I may want to consider further independent 
testing. I understand that I may want to and have the right to obtain professional genetic counseling prior to 
signing this consent form. 

I acknowledge this is a research and educational tool that qualified health professionals can use to get clues 
and to follow up with clinical testing to validate the genetic potential. 

As a result of this acknowledgement, I fully hold MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™(soon to be Functional 
Genomic AnalysisTM), and all of the owners, employees, researchers, chip manufacturers, and labs that run the 
test harmless for any decisions I, or my health professionals, make based upon this data. 

I understand that MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™ (soon to be Functional Genomic AnalysisTM) agrees to 
keep all personal identifiable information completely confidential, and will not share it, or any health 
information with any other source, other than the health professional who ordered this test for me. 

Other than creating the report for me and my heath professional, I understand my genetic data is only used by 
MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™ (soon to be Functional Genomic AnalysisTM) to calculate population based 
data within the software. The population data (which never includes any personal identifiable information) 
may be published and used for research purposes. 



This data will be available to me in my gene report where I will be able to view the percentage of heterozygous 
and homozygous SNPs for the total population within the software.  

I understand that my functional genetic information will only be disclosed to the clinician who ordered the 
test. I understand that my report will be available to me in my portal which will require me to log in to access. I 
understand that this portal is not linked to my electronic medical record and I do not have to have my full or 
real name in the portal if I do not want it there. I understand that I can speak with my clinician about what 
identifying information I want in the portal.  

I understand that this user agreement may be updated at the discretion of MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™ 
(soon to be Functional Genomic AnalysisTM). 

I understand that my DNA will be stored by the laboratory unless I specifically request that it be destroyed 
(the sample will only be identifiable by the bar code that was on the collection tube). If I wish for my sample to 
be destroyed, I acknowledge that I will be responsible for contacting MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™ (soon 
to be Functional Genomic AnalysisTM) directly with this request at support@dnasupplementation.com. I also 
acknowledge that should I decide to pursue any further DNA testing, I will be financially responsible for 
obtaining a new test kit and resubmitting my sample should I decide to have my initial sample destroyed. 

I understand that stored DNA will be stored only for the express purposes of allowing future functional tests 
(i.e. ability to run further genomic tests from this same sample as future science evolves). I understand that if 
storage consent is granted it will be stored for as long as deemed necessary unless consent withdrawn. I 
understand that DNA is stored only with a bar code as an identifier in order to protect privacy. I understand 
that personal information is never stored with the DNA sample. I understand that if I elect to have my DNA 
destroyed there will be an additional charge should I decide to update my report in the future. 
 
I understand that in certain instances, a saliva sample undergoing processing may fail concordance and 
microarray processing due to the quality of the DNA. This may occur due to the saliva not providing enough 
DNA cells during collection or eating/drinking/smoking/brushing teeth/chewing gum too close to time of 
collection. I understand should this occur, I will not be granted a refund and it is at my discretion whether I 
choose to purchase a new DNA test kit and have my saliva processed again. 

This user agreement may be updated at the discretion of MethylGenetic Nutrition Analysis™ (soon to be 
Functional Genomic AnalysisTM). 

For the patient/client: If I am the patient/client utilizing this DNA test kit, by clicking below, I agree to all of 
the above terms. 

_______________________     

Signature and date          

 ______________________                                 

If client is under the age of 18, signature of legal parent/guardian is required.                                                   

_______________________ 

Please print signed name 
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